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Drinking Water for Kanosia 
A new water supply system was installed at Kanosia, Papua New Guinea, 

to serve the Primary and High School and the local community. During a 

joyful ceremony the bishop of Bereina, Mgr. Otto Separy, blessed the 

water supply in presence of Fr Violeti Tuione, the Parish Priest of Kanosia, 

Vicar General of the Diocese and Chairperson of the school’s Board, Fr 

Ambrose Kakatai who is a teacher in the school, and the children of the 

school. The project is an important improvement for the local community 

as it will provide them with clean drinking water. It was funded by 

Wateraid, a worldwide NGO whose mission is to transform the lives of the 

poorest and most marginalised people by improving access to safe water, sanitation and hygiene.  
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Campers at the General House  
This past week, as in every 

April for the past 20 years, the 

General House community 

hosted a group of almost 30 

students, teachers and Parents 

from the Bornego College, 

Netherlands, who were 

camping in the General House 

gardens. Besides exploring 

Rome’s history, arts and architecture, the group visited also the 

General House Chapel, where they were received by Fr Ben 

McKenna. It was an occasion to introduce them to the sacred art in 

our Chapel, the history of the Society and to the life of our Founder.  

A Marist School in Burundi 
Fr Albert Kabala, the District Superior of Africa is currently in 

Burundi to visit the Marist community and to follow up on the 

progress made in the building of a Marist school in Musaga, in 

the periphery of Bujumbura. It is a very poor area and the people 

are in need of several essential infrastructures, especially schools. 

In the evening, many young people of the neighborhood come to 

the courtyard of our Marist community to study.  The school 

should be operative from next September and will serve children 

of maternity, primary and secondary level.  
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